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	Good News

	On Wednesday, January 16th, the Illinois State Board of Education voted to approve the renewal of 21st Century FY15 grantees for another 5 years. This means that pending all grant paperwork FY15 cohort members will receive an additional five years of funding starting in the next fiscal year. 

This mean that Meridian 101 21st Century Community Learning Center grant has been entended for five more years!!!

	
Program Description 
This program supports the creation of community learning centers that provide academic enrichment opportunities during non-school hours for children, particularly students who attend high-poverty and low-performing schools. The program helps students meet state and local student standards in core academic subjects, such as reading and math; offers students a broad array of enrichment activities that can complement their regular academic programs; and offers literacy and other educational services to the families of participating children.

	

	Coming Soon
Preparations are on the way for this year’s summer camp. 
	Enrichment Spring News
Tutoring Students are showing growth in reading and math.
Enrichment activities includes Culinary, Martial Arts, Piano, Chorus, Drums and Theatre, Spanish, Arts and Crafts, Health and Fitness, Character Development.


	
	When you educate one person you can change a life, when you educate many you can change the world”- Shai Reshef

Students in Sewing Enrichment:



In sewing class students have made many different projects. For Christmas we made ornaments for the Christmas tree. Some students made snowmen, some made angels, and others made mini Christmas trees. With this project and every other project student have to first create a plan for their project, then take necessary steps to implement, and finally construct their project. We have an ongoing button craft that we work on as well. Students first drew a picture, then decided where they could sew buttons to accent various parts of the picture. Some students made a gumball machine and the buttons were the gumballs, or a pizza and the buttons were the pepperoni. Students who participate in sewing class not only get to complete pretty cool projects, but gain great social skills as well.  They help each other thread needles, sew different stitches and talk each other through the different stages of their projects. My hope is that students take what they have learned with our projects and use it in everyday life. After completing this class students can take what they learned and fix a hole in a sock, or sew a button back on a shirt, or fix the hem of a skirt, skills that can help them throughout life.

Violence Prevention Program
The Violence Prevention Program is designed to build on social/emotional behaviours.  The goal of the program is to build on group and personal strengths to prevent and reduce violence and promote non-violent behaviours.
Several social skills curriculums are implemented in order to teach students the difference between assertiveness and aggressiveness.
Students are introduced to research-based studies designed to increase their knowledge of the social/emotional concepts using positive approaches toward conflict.  Conflicts are a part of everyday life.  The ability to constructively resolve conflicts are discussed taught and modelled using everyday differences.


These are a few things the children are doing in arts and crafts class

The older students are working on a Latch Hook project which will end up a small pillow.
   
Grades Kg through 2nd enjoyed making valentines projects. The students really enjoy coming to class to see what they are going to making next.




	Homework Help
	
	

	Homework help and tutoring has shown to be an effective tool in our school.

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	February 20, 2019
2nd Grade- DeBerry
The homework help session of the 21st Century Afterschool Learning Program assists 2nd grade students with homework assignments.  Students stay afterschool on Monday, Tuesday and Thursdays each week and complete a combination of review, practice and/or drill during the two one- hour long sessions. Math and Reading are focus areas.  Students are pulled out to work one- on- one with their classroom teacher to target deficit areas during a typical afterschool session.  The number of students per session range from four to twelve.  Attendance has been very good so far.  The students don’t seem to mind staying the extra hour to work toward improving their grades and it has paid off in improved grades and test scores.


	
	
	
The 5th Grade RTI class has shown improvement in the areas of math and reading.  All students show improvement on the STAR 360 Test.  We are studying African American History for the months of February and March.
F. Howard/V. Baker 


	4th Grade Homework Help
Teacher: Ms. Regina Harley
4th grade homework help is a session provided by the 21st Century Enrichment afterschool program at Meridian.  During homework help sessions the 4th graders have been diligently working on their weekly homework assignments that are assigned to the students by their homeroom teachers. These assignments include weekly spelling words, language arts, math and social studies.  We have been working on improving our reading skills by reading stories aloud in group settings and discussing the main idea of the story, the characters and improving reading comprehension. In spelling, we have been writing our spelling words 5 times each, defining the spelling words, and writing sentences using the spelling word.  The students have been practicing cursive writing and discussing the importance of overall neat penmanship.  In math, we constantly review and practice reciting the multiplication facts (1’s -12’s) by playing games together and writing the facts 10 times each. We also have been working on 2 and 3 digit division problems. In social studies we are learning about the state of Illinois and the bordering states of IL and the abbreviations of each state.  We also have group discussions and play games to improve our character and social-emotional skills. Encourage these skills at home. Encouragement is critical to your child’s academic success and development.


In Kindergarten, after we do and go over our homework. We practice our weekly rhyme and our high frequency words. When we are all done with that we play learning games or do centers.




GED and Career Readiness Skills.

Meridian 21st Century Community Learning Center is offering GED and Career readiness skills every Monday and Wednesday evenings from 5:30 pm-7:30 pm.  Come in and fill out job applications, write and correct resumes, and use the computers to help in job readiness skills.

For more information, you can call Meridian at 618-342-6778.  

Second Quarter Honor Roll 
21st Century Students
[bookmark: _GoBack]Kindergarten 				First Grade		    Second Grade			Third Grade
	Ryelan Bailey
	Malaijah Davis
	Christopher Austin
	Solarah Acree

	Braylen Johnson
	Stanley Johnson
	Angela Garcia
	

	Kemiah Jones-Maborn
	Andre' Morris
	Jerimiah Glover
	

	Madison Montgomery
	Lafanzo Nelson
	Xavier Green
	

	Lacey Neely
	Ava Pankey
	Nicarra Hearn
	

	JaKari Schoffner
	Ny'Ana Rodriguez
	Ja'Mya Smith
	

	Payton Troxler
	Summer Shaw
	Amari Troxler
	

	Kayden Waller
	
	Arthaniel Davis
	

	Leah Windings
	
	
	

	Kayden Waller
	
	
	



4th Grade				5th Grade		Sixth Grade
	Miracle Bailey
	Kamren Barnett
	Allyssa Reed

	Ziah Bartlett
	Shane Dodson
	Frances Sands

	Ta'Liyah Beard
	Karissa Fitzgerald
	Gabrielle Sands

	Aniah Johnson
	Brynn Gibson
	Ammaud Phillips

	LaTarus Johnson
	Noah Green
	Asriel Watkins

	Jesarius Maborn-Ware
	Malachi Harris
	

	Ahrielya Vasser
	Lailah Hite
	

	Kamora Wiggins
	Clinton Hood
	

	
	Ki'Ara Lane
	

	
	Jazzle Mackins
	

	
	Rhi'Chard Nelson
	

	
	Aiden Pankey
	

	
	J'miyah Perkins
	

	
	Averi Phillips
	

	
	Riley Woods
	



7th Grade
	Traven Ayres

	Donnell Flowers

	Kyla Levy

	Kaitlin Rupcke

	Trenton Vaughn

	

	8th Grade

	Laniya Barnett

	Breeah Crecelius

	Anae' Johnson

	Treasure Parker

	Takeveon Phillips

	Ariana Sands

	Ben Sutton

	

	9th Grade

	Morchelle Brown

	Deborah Flowers

	Makia Moss

	

	11th Grade

	Zion Bartlett




	Website:
	
	Contact:
	
	Email:

	www.meridian101.com
	
	618-342-6778
	
	dhouston@meridian101.com




image14.jpeg

image15.gif




